FVWDB Executive Committee

APPROVED Meeting Minutes - Public

March 7, 2011

Members Present:  Mr. Grant, Ms. VanNess, Mr. Thiel (by phone), Mr. Schultz, Mr. Kleman (by phone)
Members Absent:  Mr. Martinez

Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Ms. Meyer

Mr. Grant called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m.

Approval of Minutes:  November 15th 2010, January 28th, 2011 and February 24th, 2011:  A typo needs to be fixed for November 15, 2010; Ms. Meyer will make the change.  Ms. VanNess made a motion to approve the November 15, 2010, January 28, 2011 and February 24, 2011 minutes as presented except for the typo in the November 15th, 2010 minutes.  Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the three sets of minutes were approved.     

Legislative Update:  Ms. Welch noted the federally, they are in Fiscal Year 2011 (starts October 1) while WIA is in Program Year 2010 (starts July 1).  This means that WIA/FVWDB crosses over two federal fiscal years.  The HR 1 bill deals with fiscal 11 even though we’re in PY 2010.  As proposed, it could wipe out funds (HR1) which would take FVWDB through September (April through Sept which is their program year of 2011).  WIA funds are given for two years and with the stimulus funds distributed in 2009, as well as regular funding, some of the larger states spent all of their stimulus funds first and have regular WIA funding available.  However, many states, including Wisconsin, spent all of funds and there are no reserved.  Every state will be cut, but it won’t impact every state as some have PY10 funds remaining.  

Ms. Welch noted Youth funds are given on April 1st annually, and if there is no agreement on the budget soon, FVWDB will not have youth funds available for youth contracts.  


Ms. Welch asks members to expect emergency Executive Committee meetings as necessary.  

Moved to Closed Session as per State Statutes 19.85(1)c and (1) e for Contractor Bids and Personnel:

Mr. Thiel made a motion to move to closed session as per state statutes 19.85(1)c and (1)3 for contractor bids and personnel.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no discussion and the meeting moved to closed session at 1:28 p.m.  Ms. Meyer left the meeting.  
Return to Open Session as per State Statutes 19.85(1)c and (1)e for Contractor Bids and Personnel:


Mr. Kleman made a motion to return the meeting to open session.  Ms. VanNess second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting returned to open session at 2:05p.m.  Ms. Meyer rejoined the meeting.  Mr. Thiel left the meeting at 2:07 p.m.
Approval of Actions Discussion while in Closed Session:  No actions were taken.
Budget Update (Action):  Ms. Welch noted there is not a budget available, so no actions are needed.   Also, at the last meeting, the CFO relayed FVWDB would have approximately $1 million in excess funds but that was actually not the case as there was over $300,000 in outstanding  participant tuition, fees, books and other costs related to participant travel.  Other costs were also put into corrected fund categories which greatly changed the amount.

March 2011 Expenses (Action):  Because of the federal budget uncertainty, FVWDB employees were paid for two payrolls as per Mr. Grant rather than separating them out in case of a federal government shut down that was projected to happen on March 4th, 2011.  Mr. Kleman made a motion to approve paying the April 23rd to March 18th payroll as one rather than two separate payrolls.  Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  
FVWDB Policy Approvals: DWD will be conducting surprise audits and within an hour, state fiscal monitors will be in the office.  One of the things they wanted to make sure that was rectified was the  former Assistant Secretary’s concern that every one of Ms. Welch’s expenditures were signed (timesheets, visa bill, travel) by the board or executive committee immediately.  The annual fiscal auditors (Wegner) auditors agreed that having the FVWDB Board Chair sign the voucher list within 30 days would be sufficient.  Ms. VanNess made a motion to approve that the FVWDB Board Chair sign a voucher list, which lists all expenses within thirty days rather than signing each expenditure by the CEO separately.  Mr. Kleman second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.   

On the Job Training (OJT) Policy:  as part of a recent DWD monitoring meeting, the following change was made to the FVWDB OJT Policy under Section IV:  Employer Eligibility for Participating in On-the-Job Training, the following verbiage was added:  “WIA OJT prohibits employment on the construction, operation, or maintenance of any facility used for sectarian instruction or place of worship.”    Ms. VanNess made a motion to approve the OJT policy update as noted above.  Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.  
Banking Transition Update:  Ms. Welch was asked for a $50,000 line of credit with the transition to Chase Bank; Chase would like to put their name behind Calumet County Bank (FVWDB mortgage holder) but Ms. Welch did not wish to do so without executive committee approval.  Mr. Kleman made a motion to put a second mortgage on administrative property for line of credit requirement from Chase Bank.  Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed unanimously.    
Setting Agendas:  A discussion followed on the March 16th Board meeting and March 30th Secretary Perez visit.  The committee decided to cancel the March 16th meeting and make March 30th an official board meeting.  The Economic Development committee and Local Elected Officials have also been invited to the March 30th date.  Ms. Welch will work on a draft agenda and it will be sent out approximately a week prior.    

Job Creations and Dislocations:  Ms. Welch reported Oshkosh Corporation is hiring 750 individuals; over 3000 people attended a recent job fair.  FVWDB staff and resource room staff assisted many with Oshkosh Corporation’s very involved application process.  Oshkosh’s HR staff noted it was the best job fair they have ever had and feel they have many qualified applicants who will be receiving positions.  
Winnebago County Mental Health recently had 20-40 dislocations, and GE Oil and Gas will most likely have 100 people by the end of the year.  Buckstaff furniture in Oshkosh had approximately 100 recently dislocated (no names but tried to get information out through job centers).  However it seems as though things are improving.  Mayville Engineering will also be hiring.  Unfortunately due to the state budget unrest, here may also be county and school lay-offs coming.  

Economic Development Committee Update:  Mr. Kleman gave a brief update on the activities of the Economic Development committee; the group is exploring the possibility of bringing in a national speaker regarding principles of entrepreneurship and economic development.  Additionally, a letter to the new Secretary of Commerce was sent today from the FVWDB and Economic Development Committee requesting the desire to have a strong and productive partnership.

Announcements:  None.
Adjournment:  Ms. VanNess made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Mr. Schultz second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 2:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch 

